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The Minutes of the Wheathill Golf Club Annual General Meeting held in the Club House on 29th November 2018

The Chairperson Mrs Janette Stewart-Burnett opened the meeting at 8:00 pm
Good evening Ladies’ and Gentlemen and welcome to Wheathill Golf Club’s AGM for 2018.
I hope all of you have managed to access the Wheathill website where the draft minutes for the 2017 AGM are available and in addition the agenda for this evenings meeting. There are a few copies of both available if need be. 
Please all be good enough to sign the attendance sheet. We have received some apologies, which will be published with the meeting minutes
I have to thank the management and all of those who devote their time to this club. Those who volunteer their time to committee’s in various guises. Their time is precious and without them we wouldn’t have the competitions and fun we so readily enjoy.
Sadly, during this year members of our club have passed away. These being:-
Patrick Brewin and Patrick Revell. May we just take a minute to reflect on the loss……..
As is customary, any questions you might have for the management team and the main committee will not be answered tonight, they will be recorded and discussed at the next Main Committee meeting and an answer provided through that forum.
On with the meeting.

Attendance and Apologies.	 
These can be found on Annex A of these minutes.

Minutes of the Last AGM.  
The minutes of the 2017 Annual General Meeting were circulated prior to the meeting. The 	Minutes were accepted as an accurate record of the meeting, proposed by Mrs Jill Byrne seconded by Mr Bill Burnett.

Matters Arising: 
There were no actions from the last AGM. 

Senior Captains Report: Mr A Forscutt

It’s been an interesting year for me, I was asked several times if I was enjoying my captaincy and to be honest enjoyed is not the word I would use. Being part of the main committee gives one a chance to express ones views (not always appreciated I think) but nice to see how the club ticks. It’s been a challenge for me and I expect all past captains would agree not an easy job getting teams together for matches can be a chore but very satisfying when all is over.
I hope next year more seniors will put their names forward to play in these friendly matche’s, its great fun and you meet some lovely folk. 
I would like to thank all the seniors committee for their help and support throughout my term and for putting up with me and my ways.
I would also like to thank Vicky and her staff for all the wonderful meals that they have served up for our after match dinners, Andrew and the green keeping staff for the work they have done during a very difficult year to keep the course in such good condition.
Finally I hope you will all support our new seniors captain Mike Stayner and the rest of the seniors committee for 2019 

Happy golfing everyone and may the course be with you.

Senior Committee for 2018-2019

	Captain			Mr M Stayner
	Vice Captain			Mr R Mills
	Secretary			Mr G Owen
	Treasurer			Mr P Wootton
	Handicap Secretary		Mr A Frith
Competitions Secretary	Mr R Hardy
	Avalon League Captain 	Mr S O’Neal
	Away Day Organiser 		Mr P Dunford

	Committee Members		Mr E Rose

Ladies Captains Report: Mrs M Brewin
				
What a year it has been! Challenging in ways that were not foreseen yet enjoyable, with so many great memories made I will touch on a few of the highlights for me. 
Monday 1st January saw the traditional New Year’s Day Texas Scramble contested. We could not believe it when father in law, Pat, stepped in to make the numbers up and won his first competition at the age of 82. He was well chuffed. Apparently, he announced to his team mates, Tom Beck and Paul Hardie, on the first tee that his putting was not very good, then proceeded to bin long putts from the edge of the green. 
Charlie and I picked strong teams for the Captains v Vice Captains and retained the trophy we won in 2017. Unfortunately, this was played on what felt like the coldest day of the year and players were unrecognisable due to the multiple layers of clothing.
The ladies hosted very successful Mixed Open and Ladies Team Open events. The winners of both taking home silver jubilee silver salvers. Many visitors returned to enjoy our course and comment favourably on its’ excellent presentation thanks to the hard working green staff team.
5 ladies obtained their first handicaps this year and 4 transferred with a handicap from other clubs ensuring the section remains buoyant. A few of our past captains unfortunately have suffered injuries off the course this year, we wish them a full recovery and hope they will soon be playing again.
We did well in the County competitions. Having received a bye in the first round of the Rogers Cup, we beat last year’s runners up, Worlebury then Enmore to reach the semi-final against Saltford at Wells. The match was played in awful weather conditions, several of the matches going to the 17th or 18th hole. Sadly, we lost 5-2. I am extremely proud of all the ladies who played or caddied in any of the matches, great team spirit and support of each other was evident all the way.
Les Wills and Molly Shire represented Wheathill in The Centenary Plate. Following a bye in round one they played Burnham and Berrow at Oake Manor, winning on the 18th hole. In the next round they took out Mendip Spring at Enmore Park, however the road to the semi-final was not smooth. The venue for the next match was rearranged before Molly, tripped and fell at home breaking her wrist. Gaye Volk agreed to step in despite not having played Burnham & Berrow before and it being a tough course. Les and Gaye gave their all but lost 3-2. 
In the Interclub League we maintained our position in division 2, by winning 4 matches and losing 6. We have a very challenging group next year consisting of Farrington, Oake Manor, Enmore, Stockwood Vale and Worlebury. All lovely courses but difficult compared to Wheathill.
It is very difficult to condense a year into one page, but I must mention the Captain’s Summer Ball and the ladies away weekend at China Fleet as my top favourites. The Wheathill Ladies are a great bunch and certainly know how to enjoy themselves on and off the course. 
My choice of charity for the year was The Grand Appeal, fundraising for Bristol Children’s Hospital. Having seen first-hand how important parental and family accommodation is when a child is hospitalised for long periods sometimes at a distance from their home and the benefits of child play counsellors this was something I wanted to support. The raffle for the charity car parking space, Mixed Charity Bowmaker, who can forget Paul Russell’s floral “Wrong Trousers”, ladies pro-captain’s challenge, men’s pro-captain’s challenge, Captain’s Day, lady Captain’s drive in and numerous tombolas raised £1551.08. I am currently organising a date to present the cheque to a representative from the charity.
The management, teaching professionals, green staff, clubhouse staff, club committees and members work in harmony throughout the year to make Wheathill the success it is an I extend my thanks to them all for their support this year.
It is now time for me to stand down as Lady Captain, as apparently, I am going to be PA to the incoming Club Captain. As I handover to Ann Gates, I wish her every success and much enjoyment in the post. Ann please come and collect your jumper?

Ladies Committee for 2018-2019
Mrs A Gates		Lady Captain
Mrs J Stone		Vice Captain
Mrs M Brewin 	Past Captain
TBC 			Treasurer
Mrs C Wolfe		Secretary
TBC			Competition Secretary
Mrs S Harrop		Handicap Secretary
Mrs K James		New members Delegate
Mrs L Johnson	County Delegate
TBC			Committee Member


Juniors Representative Report: Tomos Wray

This year has been a busy one, especially for me. My year in captaincy has been an eventful and enjoyable one; our involvement in the Junior Development League with Burnham and Berrow and Long Sutton has been a very competitive and character building experience, and has allowed us to create a positive and encouraging golfing community between the younger players. All of the juniors played to their absolute best in the League, many rapidly receiving cuts to their handicaps, and all sharing a whole assortment of funny and embarrassing stories along the way! Not only did we succeed in coming a very close second in the Development League, but we also succeeded in reclaiming the Committee Cup from the committee member’s team, proof that our League experience had strengthened our competitive edge.
In June we successfully hosted our Júnior Open Championship. It was great to have such a great turnout for the Competition, as we saw a whole new hoard of younger juniors entering into the competitive side of golf, with a group of higher handicappers making the event a lot more open and challenging. 
In August Oscar and Dave Kirby won the Crossman Cup, well at least until next year! The O’Connor Cup was equally as competitive, and continuing his winning streak after becoming Junior Club Champion, Callum won again. On top of all of the main competitions, myself, Callum, Ollie and Oscar played a whole load of Stableford matches throughout the year, and discarding the obvious lure of competition, they acted as a platform for us to bond as a team, and we certainly learnt a lot about each other to say the least! 
I have especially enjoyed my year as junior captain, mainly for the continued close and welcoming community at the club, always being included in the mixed competitions with members of all sections. All the Competitions have been, without exception, more competitive than those of last year, and we as the junior section have been able to socialise with a more ‘energetic’ bunch of members, all of which have been very eager to play with younger members! My position of junior captain has also widened my future in golf, with the introduction to varied competition structures, new junior fundraising ideas, and the possibility of becoming an England Golf Junior Ambassador providing me with a wide array of new opportunities.
There are several people I would like to thank for the smooth running of the club this year – Martyn and Jill for organising the junior coaching and competitions, as well as encouraging a new generation of juniors to the club, the bar staff for supplying us with our body weight in chips!, I’d like to thank my fellow captains for their help, guidance and support throughout the year, also Alan Frith, Dave Gregory and Lesley Wills for their unquestionable and continual support of the junior section (and their positive encouragements!!). In addition the Greenkeepers for maintaining  the course at its best for all major and minor competitions throughout the season, despite the crazy weather! 
Personally, I’d like to thank all of my fellow partners that I have accompanied in the multitude of competitions this year, especially Gunnar, my partner in crime in the Crossman Cup – we’ll reclaim it next year I’m sure! But most of all, I would like to thank you, the members of the club, for continuing to support the junior section, always looking out for us, being open to chat to us before our matches when we’re having our lunch motivating us to try our best, and for being so encouraging in our increasing success. Without that positive support, I’m sure that we would not have been able to perform as well as we have done!
I’m pleased to hand over my captaincy to Ollie for this coming year. I’m sure that Ollie’s cheerful spirit and confidence will help him excel in this role. I wish him all the best in taking up the position of junior captain, and hopefully he will gain as much from the experience as I have.

Competitions & Handicap Secretaries Report: Mr C Whyntie

The medals and stablefords entries was about the same as last year, also the silverware competition were well supported we will always welcome more participants. We now come to the running competition which were very well supported, but due to my illness some competitors gave themselves extensions beyond the dates that were laid down, so next year the only extension will be for bad weather if for any reason games are not played a decision will be made holidays and sickness. 
If anybody has a problem my phone number is always on the posters
On a lighter note the World Handicapping System is moving forward and will roll out in Australia in 2019 and if all goes well will roll out world wide in 2020. 
As you may well know my assistant Judith Roswell is retiring and I would like to take this opportunity to thank her for all the hard work that she has done especially during my absences Judith has been a rock, so if anyone would like to have a go please contact me or the main committee and we will get back to you. 
It just remains for me to wish you all happy golfing for the coming season. 


Treasurers Report: Mr D Gregory

The Treasurers report is attached as Appendix 1 to these minutes
We end the year with an overall total of £2771.52 in the bank.
This comprises of £1627.18 in general account-£697.28 in men’s account and
£447.06 in the juniors account.
This is £1171.91 down on end of year 2017/18; this is largely due to the men’s
Club championship being a completely free competition this year, this gave the 
Men’s section a chance to benefit from there account.
We have a levy input of £2112 to go into the general funds for the coming year,
This will give us a total of £3739.18 to start the New Year off.
We need to put by £2000 of these funds for the usual general accounts that need
To be paid during the course of the year, this will leave us with £1739 for any other
Business.
The committee and I are therefore considering giving some of this money to the sections
To help them along, a decision will be made at the January meeting, please bear in mind that the men’s section have £697.28 in their funds, and this is more than enough to start the season with. 
Both the Ladies and seniors sections have over a £1000 to start with
So as a whole the club looks to be completely solvent going forward.
I look forward to doing my duty for the club in the coming year, and thank you for the support given.


1. Club Captains Report:  Mr C Anderson

Good evening Wheathill golf members and guests,
Before l summarise our Silver Jubilee season, l shall read the reports from our Avalon & 3 counties team Captain’s reports:

AVALON A:
We played 10 games over the season winning 4 drawing 1 and losing 5 
and ended the season half way up the league, which is not bad for the first season in division 4, hopefully we can improve next year. My thanks go to all the players that turn out this year and to Steve Osborne for running the team, when l was ill.
If anyone is interested in playing league golf next year. Please give me a call,
Many thanks,
Chris Whyntie

AVALON B:

Our season this year in the Avalon league was not as l would have liked, we started off okay and finished okay, the bit in the middle was disappointing. It was nice to finish the season with winning the Captains team Challenge.
We look forward to another season in 2019, where I will stand as Captain for one more year.
I would like to thank all my team for their efforts this year and wish all Wheathill teams for next season the very best of luck,
Regards,
Paul Hardie 
 
AVALON C:
It was a very good start to the season for our team, only a few points missed a little hiccup in the middle, but a really good finish, promotion, congratulations to Wedmore. We managed to stay undefeated at home and very unlucky with some of our away games. Having finish second in the league, am sure we can go gain promotion next season. The league has changed the format next season, 2 teams can now gain promotion, which would give us every chance next season. After three years of trying to get promoted and the C team backing me in all situations, l have handed over the Captaincy to Steve Chinnock with all of us supporting him. I wish him the best of luck and look forward to finishing in the top 2 next season,
Dave Kerswell

AVALON SENIORS:
All in all  a great improvement on last year seeing Wheathill being pipped  by half a point for 3rd place by Mendip in the last match. Overall we won 4, lost 4 and halved 2. Our away record was the same as our home record and we recorded fine away wins at Cricket St Thomas and Wedmore and got a well-earned draw at Mendip Spring. Our bogey team was again Long Sutton but much closer results losing 3-2 both home and away
Although fielding 18 players over the 10 matches I had a hard core of players who performed consistently well so my thanks to Alan Forscutt,  Richard Soper, Chris Hyldon, Jim Palmer, Bob Phillips, Gerry Morgan, Dave Kerswell ,Steve Chinnock, Steve Bartlett and Mike Low.
The League will be changing next Year and we will be losing our fixtures against Mendip, ,Mendip Spring and Wedmore and entertaining Taunton & P ,Minehead and Cannington.
Also we will be entering a pair in the Mockeridge Cup in April.
We will be having our annual fun get together on Feb 19th when  Jim & Gerry will be looking to defend their Trophy which if I was a well known Brewery I would probably describe it as the best Trophy in the Club. My thanks to Gerry for providing a12 foot supporting beam from his house and for Jim to transforming it into a work of art.
All aspiring Senior’s who think they have the ability and desire to win in this competitive environment are most welcome to attend and I will be putting a notice up in the New Year.
One final note    I'm sure everyone would like to join me in sending their best wishes to one of our team, Pete Moxham, who is recovering  in hospital after collapsing whilst playing golf
Sean O’Neill

3 COUNTIES A:
    Although we finished 2nd from bottom, in at least 3 matches, the result was very tight. We lost 3-2 on each occasion. 
My thanks to everyone who played for us this season, am sure you will agree that we had some fun along the way, it’s nice to win, but it’s also good to represent Wheathill golf club in a sporting and friendly way.
Personally I would rather people talk about us in a positive way and not
in a derogatory way.
Thanks to the catering staff, who come up with good food every home match,  the good quality is always remarked upon by the opposition.
I would  also like to thank Jill who helped me out on a couple of occasions by arranging for juniors to play for us, and pleased to have them played, they are after all members of this golf club.
Let’s hope that this coming season we can improve on last season’s performance,
I’m absolutely sure that we will be trying hard to better our league position.
Dave Gregory

3 COUNTIES B: 
3 counties, B team has had a fantastic season, we finished the season, winning 6, drawing 2 and losing only 2 games, this gave us 2nd position in the league and gave our team promotion to the first division, also finishing 3rd in the Captains team challenge.
I would like to thank my team for their efforts during the season.
I am looking forward to the coming season and its challenges,
Mike Strode.
That concludes all the team reports.
Once again Mixed Fortunes, no league winners this year, but we have one promotion, that’s Three Counties B, moving into Division One, well done to Mike Strode and the best of luck to all Captains next year.

Yes, the time has come for me to bid farewell to my duties as Club Captain. 
It was an honour and a privilege for me to be your Captain in our Silver Jubilee year, I hope I served the club well.
The added challenge of the Silver Jubilee year events, made my duties this year, a challenge l enjoyed. The Open Invitation, was very well supported and kindly sponsored by Peter Green Chilled, thank you to Director Colin Davis.
First Silver Jubilee medal played off the White tees was won by Zoran Grubelic, the first of over 50 medals won across the sectors, Men, Seniors and Ladies.
Another competition was born, one night in May, thanks for the blessing of Andrew England, 9-hole cross country stroke play, which was followed by Vickie’s lovely Bangers n Mash. Due to the success of the competition, we have planned to hold another, at the beginning of May (date is in the diary) with a different cross-country route. I hope this is a regular fixture in the diary every year, if it is, maybe a trophy could be awarded each year, which would be my Captain’s legacy to the club.
My Captains family day in July, golf in the morning, followed by golf competitions, bouncy castle and music, etc was a great success, but only made possible by the support of our Lady Captain Melanie Brewin, with her husband Geoff and many more volunteers giving up their spare time, helping to raise over £300 to be added towards Melanie charity   Hospital for Children. 
The Summer Ball, was really a very entertaining evening, with Elvis the tribute act (Tim Bassett), accompany by Vickie’s delightful food. Unfortunately, the only disappointment of the evening, maybe the season, that the event was poorly attended. Geoff, our incoming Club Captain, will be changing the format next season (information in the diary), I only hope that the members will come along and support the only one date in the diary were the Men’s & Ladies’ Club Captain’s put together an evening to meet and thank members for their support throughout the year.
The second Silver Jubilee Pair’s Open competition was held in September, this was well supported, just like the open invitation.
The summer, being the best Wheathill has ever had, made nearly all the competitions this year, a joy to participate in.
The last summer competition was Mike Strode’s Fundraising event, another well supported day, with the money raised going towards the improvement of the practice net and artificial grass running from the practice net to the first tee, Andrew England helping with the extra cost of extending the artificial grass path. I hope Mike will continue to organise this event, as it’s becoming very popular.
Members have asked me recently, have you enjoyed being Captain, the answer is yes, all made possible by you the members, the clubs committee members, the pro staff and the catering staff.
The people in no particular order, Andrew England and his staff, especially Mark Singleton, having to partner me for 6 rounds of golf in the pro-am challenge, having won 3 lost 3, but we didn’t mess around when we lost 7-5, 6-5, maybe Geoff can improve on the wins next year, l don’t think so! All the green staff, what an excellent job under the conditions we’ve had this wonderful summer, enormous thanks to them. Thanks to all the catering staff, Vicky, with her usual warnings about catering limits (no more then 80), she was well supported by John and his wife Becky and the rest of the staff.
Working with the committee has been rather an eye opener, to experience at first hand, the dedication, commitment, enthusiasm and giving up their free time for the successful running of our club, l would like to thank each member of the committee having made my job as Captain run smoothly, well almost.
 The Ladies Captain, Melanie Brewin, for your support and contribution given throughout the year and my deepest thanks to the army of ladies helping us with all our competitions.
Special thanks, to Judith Rowsell, retiring from her post as Competition and Handicap assistant, made my role very easily.
Like most committee members, always gave 100% for the club, thank you Judith, shall miss you for your services in the men’s section.
Also, to our former Captain, Gunnar Ovland, unfortunately giving up his role as Diary Editor after 3 years, another member, always willing to give up his spare time for the club, carry on the good work in providing all the winning names for the presentation evening, many thanks. 
Finally, it’s is now time for myself to vacate my role as Club Captain, Geoff Brewin, my replacement for the next 12 months, I known Geoff, as a member for as long as I care to remember, I know he will put his heart and soul into the role, I wish him and his Vice Captain, Chris Reed the best of luck this coming year, I am sure, if Geoff is given the same support from our hard-working committee and club members, he will do a first-class job as Club Captain for 2019. Now Geoff, come and get your medium size club sweater. 




2. Election of officers for 2018/19

Vice Captain:	Mr C Reed
Elected Un-apposed


Team Captains for the 2019 Season 
Avalon A: Mr C Whyntie
Avalon B: Mr P Hardie
Avalon C: Mr C Anderson
Avalon seniors: M S O’Neill
Three Counties A: Mr D Gregory
Three Counties B: Mr M Strode

Proposed by: Mrs J Byrne		Seconded by Mrs L Johnson

The Main Committee will therefore consist of:
 
Mrs J Stewart-Burnett 		Chair

Mr G Brewin				Club Captain

Mrs A  Gates				Ladies Captain

Mr M Stayner				Seniors Captain

Mr P Dunford				Secretary

Mr D Gregory				Treasurer

Mr C Whyntie				Competitions & Handicap Secretary

Mrs J Byrne				Elected Member (Lady) & Junior Organiser		
Mr A England 			Proprietor



	                               Playing Committee 2018/19
Mr G Brewin                Chairperson/Club Captain
Mr C Reed                    Club vice-Captain/Secretary
Mr C Whyntie              Competitions & Handicap Secretary 
Mr C Whyntie              Avalon A Captain
Mr P Hardie                 Avalon B Captain
Mr S Chinnock            Avalon C Captain
Mr S O’Neill                Avalon Seniors Captain
Mr D Gregory              Three Counties A Captain
Mr M Strode                Three Counties B Captain
Mr D Gregory              Treasurer

3. Brief Address by Incoming Captains

Ladies Captain: Mrs A Gates

Andrew, Madam Chairman, fellow golfers, good evening. I would like to thank Melanie for persuading me to accept the position of vice captain last year. Being the Lady Captain is an honour and something I never envisaged doing, but I have enjoyed the challenge of being the vice captain and look forward to the coming year. Despite a difficult year personally, Melanie did an excellent job. Thank You Melanie. Also a big thank you to Joan who has agreed to be my vice Captain for next year
As a result of the introduction of another category of handicaps his year, we decided to review the entry criteria for all of our competitions. We have made quite a few changes. It has been difficult to balance the need to encourage the ladies with higher handicaps to take part in competitions without discouraging the more experienced lower handicap ladies. I hope we have succeeded, but we will review this again next year.
My charity for next year will be Canine Partners, a charity which trains dogs to help the disabled. I hope to get one of the dogs here at some point next year to demonstrate just what they are capable of doing. As part of the fund raising , I have booked a tandem parachute jump in April. I will be looking for sponsorship and all monies raised will go to the charity.
I look forward to a successful and enjoyable year for all.




Seniors Captain: M Stayner

I accept the Seniors Captain's position and consider it an honour. I will do my best both for the seniors and for Wheathill Golf Club. One important aim this year is to persuade more seniors to participate in the seniors' Friendlies. Many Thanks.



Club Captain: Mr G Brewin

Good evening to you all.
I would firstly like to thank all the captains of 2018, for a fantastic jubilee year, they even went to great lengths to provide us all with one of the hottest summers in Wheathill’s history. 
A little about me, born in 1962 upon the hill behind me “Galhampton “followed by 2 younger sisters Julie and Sarah. We grew up in the garage that my grandfather and father ran.
Although as I grew up, I learnt a lot about cars, I was only interested if it was my car that I was working on, so I didn’t follow Dad into the trade.
I went to work at Unigate factory at Evercreeech, where I spent the next 37 years, working my way up to finally becoming the dairy manager.
3 years ago, I was made redundant, I came away from food manufacturing, and decided to take up HGV driving so you may see me driving around Shepton / Wells/Street and Glastonbury as these are the areas I cover.
Family and sport.
Well these do go hand in hand in my case. 
Melanie and I have been married over 31 years now, and for some 15 years of my 22 year amateur football career she had to put up with me playing every Saturday and some weekends Sunday mornings too. Our 2 sons Dan and Eliott came along in the early nineties. It was during the early nineties I started to play some golf and persuaded my father to come along and have a go and for someone who was not sport minded one little bit I got him hooked. As soon as Wheathill opened we were down here playing. As the years went on and the boys grew up, they too got into golf and finally as we have all seen, someone who never had an ounce of sport in her, join in too to my surprise. So, there you have it 5 family members from 3 generations golfing.
When Charlie approached me with the offer I was taken aback, as Charlie does, causally strolls up to me early one Sunday afternoon, would you like to be my vice-captain, big pause from me, I then said when do you need to know (Charlie quickly say’s 3pm this afternoon).
I am very honoured to take up this position and look forward to working with the other captains and all the committee members for the forth coming year. I will do my best to support the club and all the members and I will look to encourage more members to come along and get involved in the competitions and matches that are on offer.
Just leaves me to say I look forward to seeing you all in the coming 2019 season.
Thankyou.

Management Statement: Mr A England

25 Years, we have lost some friends and made many new.

The Club still a work in progress but improving overall all the time.

The last 2 years have seen extreme conditions but Wheathill GC moves on!

We have plenty of work to do but intend to keep striving to improve month on month, year on year.

This committee and the members have made it a successful year and I thank you.

The next officers will try to make the coming season a great one!

It was great to see Wheaty, our sponsored Guide Dog this week at the Club, with her new family.

Tomos is to be a Golf England Ambassador well done and a great honour for the Club.

Membership is strong and we have a uniquely friendly reputation, let`s welcome people and continues and enhance this.

All the best for the next 25 years!


Any Other Business

Judith Rowsell stated that she was disappointed at the low turn out for this AGM and asked the committee to consider ways of attracting more members to attend.
Action: Main Committee to consider
                      
Closing Statement From The Chair

I would like to wish the new Captain’s
Geoff Brewin, Ann Gates, Mike Stayner and Oliver England and their new committees a healthy and positive 2019. 


4. Date of Next Annual General Meeting

The next AGM will be held on Thursday 28th November 2019 at 8:00 pm in the Club house


Signed							Date:  28th November 2019

Jeanette Stewart-Burnett

Mrs J Stewart-Burnett

Chair


Annex/Appendix

Annex A Register of Attendees & Apologies

Appendix 1 Wheathill Golf Club Statement of Accounts 2017/2018
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Opening balance
Income

Comp funds
Members levy
Levy income
Junior open
Diary income
Grand total
Expenditure
Laptop

Printer and
Stationery

Levy to sections
Engraving

Mens champ food
and prizes
Honours boards
Capts sweaters
Junior prizes
Junior dev Lge
Junior open
Junior food
Entry fees

3 counties
Avalon and pro/
members comp
12 mths wi-fi
Bench repairs
Trees and fencing

Silver jub trophies
Capts photos
Mens open
"" trophies
Presentation
night
Practice net
upkeep
Gifts
Expenditure
Income
Expenditure
Grand total

Treasurer

General section

£1,038.74

£2,190.00

£513.00

£3,741.74

£42.35

£129.74

£419.55

£420.00
£219.96

£120

£240.00
£20.00
£24.98

£146.00

£300.00

£8.98
£23.00
£2,114.56
£3,741.74
£2,114.56
£1,627.18

David Gregory

Wheathill golf club accounts 2017-2018
Junior section

£2,160.25

£409.51

Nil

£2,569.76

£521.00

£230.00

£398.98

£398.00
£324.50

£1,872.48
£2,569.76
£1,872
£697.28

Mens section

£744.44

£100.00

£844.44

£14.99
£75.54
£103.35
£130.00
£73.50

£397.38
£844.44
£397.38
£447.06

2018
£3,943.43

£409.51
£2,190.00
nil
£100.00
£513.00
£7,155.94

£42.35

£129.74
Nil
£419.55

£521.00
£420.00
£234.95

£75.54
£103.35
£130.00

£73.50

£120.00

£230.00
£240.00
£20.00
£24.98

£398.98
£146.00
£398.00
£324.50

£300.00

£8.98
£23.00
£4,384.42
£7,155.94
£4,384.42
£2,771.52

Figures verified by Mr.Peter Wescott

2017
£2,761.42

£1,285.03
£2,304.00
£75.00

Nil
£677.00
£7,102.45

£209.95

£180.95
£150
£502.97

£280.00
£174.00
£234.96
£57.91
£100.00
nil
nil

£120.00

£255.00
£240.00

nil
£9.28

nil
£144.00

nil

nil

£500.00

nil
nil
£3,159.02
£7,102.45
£3,159.02
£3,943.43




